## **Births and Deaths**

Cards of Thanks, In Memoriams, Marriage Notices, Engagements, Announcements.



ENDERLE-LUSSIER,
Joey and Nancy are
pleased to announce the
early arrival of
Nicholas, born on April
22, 1995, weighing in at
7 lbs. A brother for
Michelle and Sean.

## CARD OF THANKS

A special thanks to Dr. Hetu and the staff at the Barrie Memorial Hospital for making our stay comfortable. Nancy and Nicholas

Words cannot express my thanks and appreciation to Dr. Aikin, Dr. Blonde, Dr. Jack Sutton, staff in the emergency, nurses and staff on the second and third floors of the Memorial Hospital and nurses on the sixth floor of St-Mary's Hospital, Sylvie, the physic therapist, and the CLSC. Also many thanks to my relatives, neighbours and friends for gifts, flowers, cards, visits and phone calls. All was much appreciated. Mary McCormick

The family of the late Blanche Aurore Quesnel Langevin wish to express heartfelt gratitude and appreciation to family, friends and neighbours for their visits, many acts of kindness, for their expression of sympathy, cards, flowers, masses, donations, provisions of food and special prayers. Special thanks the Huntingdon CLSC staff, Dr. Jean Rosenberg, the Barrie Memorial Hospital 3rd Floor Staff, Dr. Jean-Pierre Hébert, and the staff on the 2nd Floor at the Centre d'Acceuil du Haut St-Laurent, Ormstown, and to Dr. J. N. Blonde, for their excellent care. would also like to thank l'Abbé Georges Descent for presiding at the church service, the choir, those who served the mass, those who read, and the Rodrigue Montpetit & fils Funeral Home for their professional assistance and to all who have helped in any way to relieve our sorrow. Please accept this as our personal thank you. Huguette and family

Bernard and family

## CARD OF THANKS

We would like to thank the Huntingdon Fire Dept., for responding so quickly to our fire on April 21, 1995. Thankyou to all our neighbours, friends and family for all your support and help you gave us. A special thank-you to Wayne Scott for the use of his house. Thankyou all very much, we really appreciate all that you have done and are doing for us. Bob, Sylvie, Penny and Metro Campbell

A note of sincere thanks and appreciation to the nursing staff of the Emergency Room and to the 3rd Floor Nursing staff for the wonderful care received while a patient at the Barrie. Special thanks to Dr. Greg Dr. Geukjian and Pierre Ste-Marie as well as Rachael and Sylvie in Physio. I also want to express my deep gratitude to my family and friends for their much appreciated visits, beautiful cards, gorgeous flowers, and terrific moral support. Most sincerely, Mildred McCormick

We would like to express our sincere thanks to family, friends and neighbours for all their support and expressions of sympathy in our time of sorrow. Also for cards, donations, flowers and visits. Thanks to Rev. Neil Wallace and Gilles Serre of Kelly Funeral Home for the service and assistance. Also to the staff of the Barrie Memorial Montreal General hospitals for their excellent All was greatly appreciated. Please accept this note as our personal thank you. Alice Lumsden and family

IN MEMORIAM

HIRSCH, HENRY - In loving memory of a dear husband, father, grandfather and greatgrandfather who passed away May 6, 1994.

Your presence we miss
Your memory we treasure
Loving you always,
Fogetting you never,
Lovingly remembered,
his family

HELM, ALLAN DOUGALL - In loving memory of a dear dad and grandfather who passed away on May 6, 1993.

To me, his name will ever be The key that unlocks

memory Of a dear one gone, but

cherished yet,

A beloved face I'll never

forget. Love always, Alana and family DIED

O'HARE, THOMAS At the RICHARD Elizabeth Queen Hospital on April 23, 1995, at the age of 84 Beloved husyears. band Myrtle of MacDonnell. Dear Marlene of father (Claude Giguere). Lovingly remembered granddaughters by Michelle Catherine. Predeceased by sisters Ena and Rucie and (Lefebvre) his James. brother Funeral was held from St. Monica's Church in N.D.G. on Tuesday, April 25. interment St-Cemetery, Jospeh Lancaster, Ont

MACDONALD, MADELON MURPHY In the Huntingdon County Hospital, sud-denly April 28, 1995, aged seventy-one years. Survived by her husband Gerald, her children Patricia (Norman), Michael (Kathy), Susan (Carl), grandchildren Mark, Jennifer, James, Jessica, Kelsey, Jarred, and Carter. Resting at Funeral Kelly the home, 19 Lake Street, Huntingdon. Visitation Sunday 7 to 9 p.m. and Monday 2 to 4 and 7 to Service 9 p.m. Tuesday May 2, 1995 at 11 a.m. at St. Joseph Church, Huntingdon, Quebec.

MCEWEN, CATHER-INE - Passed away at the Montreal General Hospital on Saturday, April 29, 1995, in her 97th year. Wife of the William late McEwen. She is survived by her 6 children. Murray (Eleanor). Shirley Borland (late Archie), Ross (Vicky), Jean Clulee (John), Anne, Alton (Diane) as well as 15 grandchil-dren and 12 greatgrandchildren. Funeral service was held May 2 at 2 p.m. at St-Paul's United Church, Ormstown. In lieu of flowers, donations may be made to St-Paul's United Church. Arrangements entrusted McGerrigle Funeral Home Inc., Ormstown.